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Yew Tree Community School



Alcester Street, Chadderton, Oldham, OL9 8LD.
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Tel: 0161 284 5464 Tel: 0161 284 5465 
Text to report absences: 07786 202399

Voice message report absences ; 0844 2393524
Email: info@yewtree.oldham.sch.uk 

Web: www.yewtree.oldham.sch.uk


Executive Headteacher – Mrs. M. R. Buckley

Head of School – Mr. R. Bhatti
   


___________________________________________________________

Dear Parents

We have been taken by surprise at the response to the letter we sent to parents yesterday but pleased that the overwhelming majority understand that we are trying to protect families, children and staff.

The letter wasn’t designed to upset or offend any of our parents but more to act as a reminder of our collective responsibility to beat this pandemic and to help reduce the risks to our whole school community; children, parents, staff and their families, whilst we await the vaccine roll out.

There has been some negativity and that has been distressing – for example a mistaken belief that we are interrogating children.  We aren’t.  As I say in my letter our children are open and honest and they chat to us, telling us all about what’s important to them. We have spoken to one or two parents about incidents over the past weeks but these have been positive conversations and no child has had their place removed. 
Our children and their families have been fantastic during these difficult times but we need everybody to try to continue their efforts for hopefully what will be only a few more months.

I am very proud of all our teachers and support staff who put the children first day after day even though some of them have vulnerable members of their own families to go home to.  They are all working incredibly hard to teach the children of critical workers and vulnerable children and to provide remote learning for the children at home.

It is thanks to the staff’s hard work and desire to support the children that we were able to keep school open during the holidays of the first lock down and have offered weekend catch up lessons to 150 children, something we are hoping to grow once we come out of this current lockdown.

We will continue to do our best for the whole school community: children, parents and staff.

Martine Buckley

Executive Headteacher
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